the Christmas Welcome to edition of Our OneStonegrove newsletter. is month showcases some of the wonderful things that are happening this festive season. We have a wide range of events for all ages including our hugely popular annual family Pantomime, Jingle Bell Rock & a special Christmas dinner for Stonegrove's vulnerable and elderly residents. We advise you to book early as spaces are limited. If you have any questions about our upcoming events and activities, feel free to contact us or drop into the centre to speak to our friendly team.

CONTACT US

ONESTONEGROVE

Tel: 020 8357 0923

Email:

OneStonegrove@sct.london Address: 5 Hayling Way, HA8 8BN

ST. PETER'S CHURCH

Vicar: Simon Rea Tel: 07969 593 230 simonrea@gmx.net



WWW.SCT.LONDON

AVAILABLE SPACE

Our halls are available to hire for regular activities or one-o events. For more information, please contact one of the team on 0208 357 0923.

ALADDIN PANTOMIME

Kick start your Christmas at OneStonegrove with the return of our annual family pantomime for local residents. Be transported into the magical world of Aladdin. Packed solid with comedy, excitement and adventure, the children will love to cheer their hero Aladdin and boo the evil Abanazar. ey will roar with laughter at the antics of WisheeWashee and Widow Twanky and gasp with amazement when the Genie appears. Don't miss this fun-packed, family pantomime on your doorstep! All this is brought to life by a cast of top entertainers from the world of Pantomime. It's all good old-fashioned fun that you would

normally see in a top line theatre. Details are as follows:

Date: Friday 8th December 2017,

Time: 6pm - 8pm

Discounted Tickets: £1 per person (more on the door)

Tel: 0208 357 0923

Seating is limited so please contact OneStonegrove to book early.

Our cafe will be open on the night with delicious sweet treats and drinks for all the family.



CHRISTMAS FAIR

Stonegrove Christmas Craft Market Saturday 9th December 10am - 2pm - Homemade Gifts - Fun & Games & more If you would like a stall or sale your work, please contact OneStonegrove on 020 8357 0923

RECOGNITION FOR ONESTONEGROVE AT THE BARNET ARCHITECTURE AWARDS 2017

e innovative concept and design of OneStonegrove has received further recognition by winning the award for Best Civic Project at the inaugural Delivering for Barnet Architecture Awards. e awards celebrate and promote well designed buildings and open spaces that enhance the quality of life for Barnet's residents. e ceremony took place on Tuesday, November 21, 2017 at Middlesex University's campus on e Burroughs. is important accolade complements the recent regional award from the Civic Trust.

Architect Rob Sprunt commented on the way the award highlights "the inspirational collaborative e ort which symbolises the whole community coming together". Trustee Gil Limor said "e award recognises the way in which the joint vision of community and church has come together with architecture and design to create OneStonegrove: a unique communal hub that succeeds as a civic project on so many dierent levels".

e judges praised the way the design "promoted community cohesion and interaction though a good use of space with many community activities taking place under one roof."



Rev Simon Rea " e successful design of OneStonegrove/St Peter's Church demonstrates how a church initiative to draw together resources has helped make a single joint building which is so much greater than the sum of the parts for the bene t of the whole community."

PRIME MINISTER THERESA MAY VISITS ONESTONEGROVE

We were delighted to welcome Prime Minister eresa May to OneStonegrove.

Mrs May was joined by our Centre Manager, John Byrne, and Reverend Simon Rea, as well as Barnet Council leader Cllr Richard Cornelius and MP for Hendon Matthew O ord. During her tour of the successful regeneration of Stonegrove and Spur Road Estates, Mrs May made a brief visit to OneStonegrove and met with local residents Val Lay and Rita Bowden in Rita's at for a cuppa!





L to R) Cllr Richard Cornelius, Fatima Alarakhia (Director of Amber Arts Wellness Café), eresa May, Reverend Simon Rea and Centre Manager, John Byrne